
D A N  J O H N S O N  

March 6, 2025 BCC Agenda Date/Item:_____________ 

Board of County Commissioners 
Clackamas County 

Approval of an Intergovernmental Agreement with Washington County for the 
Stafford-65th-Elligsen Roundabout Project. Agreement Value is $1,750,000 for 6 

years. Funding is through Washington County. 
No County General Funds are involved.

Previous Board 

Action/Review 

7/19/23: BCC allocated Community Road Fund to start design of the 

Project.  

2/22/24: Approval of an Intergovernmental Agreement with the City of 

Wilsonville for the Project.  

9/5/24: Approval of Personal Services Contract with Kittelson & 

Associates, Inc. for design of the Project. 

Performance 

Clackamas 

The project will build a strong infrastructure. 

Counsel Review 11/25/24: HH Procurement Review No 

Contact Person Jonathan Hangartner Contact Phone 503-742-4649

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: The intersection of SW Stafford Rd, SW 65th Avenue, and SW 
Elligsen Rd is in need of critical safety improvements and congestion relief. The proposed 
improvements include adding a roundabout at the intersection to improve operations and safety 
at the intersection. The Board of County Commissioners (BCC) approved an allocation of 
Community Road Fund to be used on the Stafford-65th-Elligsen Roundabout Project. 
Additionally, the BCC approved an Intergovernmental Agreement (IGA) with the City of 
Wilsonville that includes $1 million contribution from the City towards the project cost.  

This IGA signed by Washington County includes a maximum $1.75 million contribution. This 
includes $250,000 in in-kind services for design, $1.25 million for right-of-way in-kind services 
and acquisition payments, and $250,000 for construction.  
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The project’s total estimated cost is $14,247,497. This project is funded through the Community 
Road Fund ($6,210,761), Countywide Transportation System Development Charges match at 
46 percent ($5,286,736), City of Wilsonville funds ($1,000,000), and Washington county funds 
($1,750,000).  
 
RECOMMENDATION: Staff respectfully recommend the Board of County Commissioners 
approve the Intergovernmental Agreement with Washington County for the Stafford-65th-
Elligsen Roundabout Project. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

Dan Johnson  
 

Dan Johnson 
Director of Transportation & Development  
































